October 7, 2004

MEMORANDUM FOR:  Norman Mesewicz, Deputy Director, LERD

FROM:  Carolyn Federoff, President, Council of HUD Locals 222

SUBJECT:   Demand to Bargain – ODEEO 


We have become aware of issues in ODEEO that prompt us to make this demand to bargain.  To wit:  the movement of ODEEO from FHEO to another cylinder;  and the layers of review of settlements arrived through the Alternative Dispute Resolution (ADR) process.  The Council did not receive notice of either of these issues in accordance with Article 5.  


With regard to the movement of ODEEO to another cylinder, please provide us with copies of Management’s internal memoranda recommending and authorizing the move.  These memoranda should include an organizational chart showing where and how ODEEO fits into the new unit.


With regard to the layers of review of settlements arrived through the ADR process, please provide us with copies of Management’s internal memoranda setting forth the internal review process for ADR settlements, including directions on the purpose of each level of review and the days allowed for review.  Specifically, when the Council negotiated Supplement 31, Alternative Dispute Resolution (ADR) Program, the Council was not made aware that ADR settlements would be reviewed by OGC, Human Resources and ODEEO, as well as requiring program office EEO Officer (Assistant Secretary) sign off.  


In order to preserve our right to bargain on this matter, we offer the following preliminary proposal:

1. Timeliness of Review:  Review of Settlement Agreements reached through ADR shall be complete within 15 days.  

We reserve the right to make additional proposals.  Please make the above information available to Perry Casper, Executive Vice President, as soon as possible.

cc:  Council 222 Executive Board 

and Local Presidents

